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L0 Seattle; WA 98101

o ‘Re: P Revrew of EPA’s Lower Yak1ma Valley N1trate Study

»Deal Ms Harrrson e .' '

i - ‘Yaknna County appre01ates the opportunrty to prov1de comments regar dmg EPA’s recently pubhshed study, S

e “Relation between.nitrate. in water wells and potential sources in the' Lower Yakima. Valley”. Yakima County, as

o - Lead Entlty of the Lower Yaknna Valley Groundwater Management Area’s (GWMA) Groundwater Advrsory

Commlttee (GWAC), like EPA, is committed to developing and nnplementmg long-term strategies 1 to. reduce

... nitrate concentratrons in groundwater below safe drlnklng water standards. We believe that this same

% comimitment is shared by the crtlzens commumt1es 1ndustr1es and commercral enterprrses that are located wrthm' —

i the Lower Valley

N 'We ‘were opt1m1st1c and hopeful that the study would lay a str ong screntlﬁc foundatlon for chartrng a course of
action towards our mutual goal of reducmg nitrate-concentrations.. D1sappomt1ngly, after our own review: of the

R 'study and: after careful cons1derat1on of comments made by indiyidual and industry. representatwes along w1th

~ local, state, and tribal entltres ‘we do not believe that the study provides that strong scientific foundation. Instead ;

x j,tlle study has created a consrderable amount. of confusron distrust, fragmentatron uncertamty, and skeptlclsm S
amongst affected communities-and parties. We believe this’ negatrvrty is largely due to the lnnltatrons documented"' vl

C: in'the study < most notably the lack of well data and trend data If the 1ntent of the study isto draw a d1rect -
o ~correlatlon to the dairies based upon sound scientific mformatlon we beheve it fa1led to do SO s1mply because of B

‘ " the study s stated ]1m1tat10ns and questlonable assumpt1ons L i T

o . questrons that w111 undoubtedly provrde the GWAC w1th a techmcal startmg pomt for further study

- On a posrtrve note we belreve that'the. study i is an nnportant ﬁrst step in deﬁmng the scope and hkely sources of .
. -the nitrate contamlnatlon in the Lower Valley - it verifies earlier shallow groundwater findings and supports
previous thecries regarding the potentral nitrate sources in the groundwater In addition, it. [presents many -

o In summary, we request EPA to serrously cons1der and address study comments 1ece1ved ﬁom all partres and to

‘ "perform add1t10nal investigations and data gatherrng to minimize the- study 5 l1m1tat10ns and assumptions. - We * 3
*remain optnnlstlc that if EPA is able to do so, the study, rev1sed as approprrate can and would prov1de the str ong ‘
-,screntrﬁc foundatron that we belreve is. essentral in chartmg a future course of actlon : e

© . Again, thank you for your efforts 1n addressmg our groundwater problems and f01 offerrng tlns opportumty to
. comment ) : : e ; L

S1ncerely, R
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